

LIVINGSTON COUNTY SHERIFF DEPARTMENT 150 S. Highlander Way Howell, Michigan 48843-2323

(517) 546-2400

MEMORANDUM

DATE: 11-22-21

TO: Board of Commissioners

FROM: Lt. Eric J. Sanborn

RE: Purchase of additional In-Car Video Systems for the Sheriff's Office Vehicles

In 2021 the board approved a capital project to update the Sheriff's Office in-car video systems to the AXON fleet 2 system that was compatible with our TASER, Interview room and Evidence.com cloud based solution.

The Board also approved the Deputy Assigned Vehicle program in which we would add vehicles over a three-year period so that each Deputy would be assigned their own vehicle.

Therefore, we are requesting 6 additional systems to equip the additional vehicles in 2022. We are putting forth this resolution to be approved in order to lock in 2021 pricing and discounts to protect against 2022 increases. Therefore, we need the official quote signed by ASAP.

This is an approved 5-year project, the initial purchase year one (\$39,846.31) will come from FY2022 general fund Sheriff's Office approved budget for the in-car video cameras. The balance of the project, years 2-5 at \$3,177.30/year, including software licensing, maintenance and cloud storage will be budgeted for accordingly in the subsequent fiscal years. The total project 5-year project will not exceed \$55, 732.80.

We have consulted with County IT throughout this project and have received their approval with the plan. Attached is the updated quote. Civil Counsel has previously reviewed the Master services agreement with AXON and has approved the agreement.

Respectfully submitted, Lt. Eric J Sanborn